

## BALTIMORE POLICE DEPARTMENT



Brandon M. Scott Mayor Richard J. Worley Police Commissioner

February 28, 2024

Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council Room 400, City Hall 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

> RE: City Council Bill #24-0480 Motor Fuel Credit Price--Signage

Dear Council President Mosby and Members of the City Council:

The Baltimore Police Department (BPD) has reviewed Council Bill 24-0480 for the purpose of requiring a motor fuel retail dealer to display the credit price of fuel on specific signage; defining terms; and establishing penalties. This bill aims to ensure that proper information on fees is clearly available to the consumer while also ensuring that signage does not negatively affect the natural beauty and aesthetic of the area.

The Baltimore Police Department has no opposition to Council Bill #24-0480. Thank you for allowing us to comment on this important piece of legislation.

Sincerely,

Erin Murphy, Esq.

Erin L. Murphy

**Director of Government Affairs** 

cc: Natwana Austin, Executive Secretary of the Baltimore City Council

Nina Themelis, Director of the Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Andrew Smullian, BPD Deputy Chief of Staff